Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Annual Meeting

Adult Clubhouse - Northstar Rec Center

10:00 am
September 6, 2009

The meeting was called to order at 10:03 am by President Thornton. It was announced that a quorum was in place. 

It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the minutes of the August 31, 2008 Annual Meeting. 

The Board of Directors and management personnel were introduced as follows:



Bob Thornton – President



Mario Alioto – Vice President (excused absent)



Jim Steeb – Secretary (excused absent)

Liz Reagor – Treasurer



Bill Ireton – Director-at-large




Peter Miller – Property Manager – Camco, Inspector of Election

Sandy Miller – Assistant Property Manager – Camco, 
Assistant Inspector                    of Election

Director Tom Merrick resigned from the board this summer. He was thanked for his work planning and overseeing installation of the dumpster enclosures as well as working with Northstar to see that the ski back was maintained. 

Candidate statements were read for absent Board of Directors nominees Mario Alioto and Jim Steeb. The Assistant Inspector of Election began counting ballots for the Board of Directors election. 

Mr. Thornton gave the president’s report that included the following items:

1. The Board has been very active this year working on architectural upgrade items. Seven meetings were held. Normally there are three meetings a year.

2. The Board has collaborated on all improvements. 

3. Under President Ireton a survey was done with the membership rating improvement items in order of importance. The results were 1) new windows, 2) pathway lights, 3) trash enclosures, 4) landscaping, 5) railings, 6) siding, 7) signage, 8) bus stop shelters

4. Last year 6 trash enclosures were constructed and an asphalt overlay was done on the parking lots. 

5. This year a slurry seal was done on the parking lots.

6. A total of 54 units will have their windows and front doors replaced this year. New locksets are installed with the new doors. It has been more cost effective to use the same contractor for all of the improvement work. He has been working ahead of schedule on the windows and doors. An estimate will be obtained to do the remaining 2/3rds of the units next summer. 

7. All units blue pickets will be replaced with welded wire grates this year. Currently over 1/3rd of the units have been completed. The work should be completed ahead of schedule this fall. Damaged railings will be repaired or replaced by the contractor as part of the work.  

8. Installation of new pathway lighting has been slowed due to permitting issues with Placer County. The new lights should be installed by the end of October. 

9. Landscaping of the property will be done when the other improvement projects are complete. 

Mr. Thornton gave the financial report that included the following:

1. The Board is working on finalizing the budget for fiscal 2010. Changes to the allocation of expenses will be made to bring the budget into compliance with the CC&R’s that were adopted in late 2007. Some expenses are divided equally amongst the 180 owners while others are divided based the unit’s square footage. The total annual operating income will increase by 15.17% in fiscal 2010 while units’ monthly assessments will increase from 14.43% to 17.53% depending on the unit size.

2. A reserve study has been completed that estimates replacement expenses for the next 30 years. The major component that will change the replacement funding needs will be siding, when its estimated remaining life is within the 30-year time frame. 

Mr. Thornton introduced the following resolution that was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership:

RESOLUTION REGUARDING INCOME TAX ELECTION

ASPEN GROVE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
RE:  Excess Income Applied to Following Year Assessments

 WHEREAS the Aspen Grove Condominium Association is duly organized and existing under the laws of the State of California; and,

     
WHEREAS the members desire that the Association shall act in full accordance with the rules and regulations of the Internal Revenue Service;

     
NOW, THEREFORE, the members hereby adopt the following resolution by and on behalf of the Aspen Grove Condominium Association;

     
RESOLVED, that any excess of membership income over membership expenses, for the year ended October 31, 2009, as defined in the IRA Reg. 1.277-1, shall be applied against the subsequent tax year membership assessment for operations or common area replacements, as provided by IRS Rev. Ruling 70-604.

Mr. Ireton provided an update on the Village parking lot bio-swale and detention pond that included the following:

1. At the end of June 2008 East West Partners completed mitigation work to fix the leaking detention pond. 

2. The association requested a one-year monitoring period to determine if the mitigation work had been successful. To preserve the statute of limitations the Association’s attorney filed a complaint against the owner of the property on which the detention pond sits. As a result the developer will have no further contact with the Association unless it is through lawyers.  

3. Mr. Ireton monitored the pond over twelve months and wrote five reports regarding his seasonal findings. In May he met with surface flow and subsurface water specialist/engineers who inspected the water flow, determined that mitigation efforts were not effective, and determined the only solution was to remove the detention pond. 

4. On the advice of legal counsel the Association has hired an engineering firm to install Piezometers to measure the flow of water out of the pond onto Association land. 

5. The cost to repair damage to a tower building foundation from water leaking from the detention pond is estimated at $200k. 

6. The constant flow of water from the pond is also believed to be causing damage to the aspen trees on the Association property. 

7. A court date has been set for April 2010. 

Mr. Miller provided the maintenance report that included the following items:

1. A drain system was installed at the end of Silver Strike behind the dumpster enclosure in the spring of this year to remove the water from the parking lot surface that created icy conditions in winter. 

2. Buildings that have had their windows replaced and new front doors installed will be stained beginning this fall. Vertical and horizontal trim the buildings will also be painted to match the new window trim.  

3. Brush clearing and tree removal to comply with state public resources code 4291 was done this summer. 

4. Twice a year he is performing a walkthrough inspection with a board member. Units found out of compliance with the CC&R’s will be noted and the owners will be sent letters informing them of the noted conditions. They will be asked to bring them into compliance with the CC&R’s by a specific date or be subject to a fine.  

Mr. Thornton gave the architectural upgrade report that included the following items:

1. A total of 54 units will have their windows and front doors replaced this year. New locksets are installed with the new doors. It has been more cost effective to use the same contractor for all of the improvement work. He has been working ahead of schedule on the windows and doors. An estimate will be obtained to do the remaining 2/3rds of the units next summer. 

2. Next summer tower units will have their doors replaced with fiberglass doors. They will be painted the same dark red shade as the fiberglass doors installed in the townhouse style units.  

3. All units blue pickets will be replaced with welded wire grates this year. Currently over 1/3rd of the units have been completed. The work should be completed ahead of schedule this fall. Damaged railings will be repaired or replaced by the contractor as part of the work.

4. Installation of new pathway lighting has been slowed due to permitting issues with Placer County. The new lights should be installed by the end of October. High-pressure sodium lights will replace the incandescent bulbs currently used in the pathway lights. 

5. Landscaping of the property will be done when the other improvement projects are complete. 

Mr. Miller previewed the new windshield parking permits designed by Mr. Alioto and Mr. Thornton. They are to be applied to the driver’s side of the windshield. Each owner will be mailed two permits in October along with 2 red guest placards (good for 3 weeks), and the association’s towing policy. Vendor placards (good for 3 months) and resident passes (good for 6 months) can be obtained from the Camco office. Vehicles displaying the red “buzz saw” parking passes will be sited by Northstar Security. Within 24 hours the cars can be towed. 

In Old Business Mrs. Reagor reported the following:

1. More diligent enforcement of the CC&R’s is being done by the Board of Directors. 

2. Owners planning on remodeling their units were reminded that they are to first submit a form to the Architectural Review Committee for approval before beginning work. 

3. Outsides of the units cannot be improved without the approval of the Board. 

4. Clotheslines are not allowed on decks or in the common area.  

5. No storage of personal property is allowed on or beneath front or rear decks.

6. Firewood, deck furniture, and barbeques are allowed on decks. Firewood cannot be stacked higher than the top of the deck railing 

7. No upholstered furniture is allowed on decks, it invites mice and squirrels.

8. Please clean up after your animals in the common area and do not leave them chained up. Owners should inform their renters to clean up after their pets as well. It was requested that the Association install “Mutt Mitt” dispensers around the tower units’ pathways. 

9. Satellite dish installation is allowed. Owners should contact the Camco office regarding placement of the dishes.  

In New Business the following items were addressed:

1. Mr. Thornton is talking to NPOA about providing an Aspen Grove website with theirs. Aspen Grove will pay NPOA for management of the site. 

2. An expert has been located to evaluate the condition of the grove of aspen trees within the property. Eight observation test wells will be established to monitor the water level within the grove. He is asking for volunteers are needed to monitor the trees. 

Results of the 2009 / 2010 Board of Directors election were announced as follows:

Mario Alioto

87 votes


Bill Ireton

88 


Liz Reagor

88


Jim Steeb

88


Bob Thornton
96 


Michael Messina
  1

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:56 am. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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